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30th June 2017 

Shamblehurst Primary School, Wildern Lane, Hedge End, 
Southampton, Hampshire SO30 4EJ 

Telephone: (01489) 782342 
 

Email: adminoffice@shamblehurst.co.uk 
Website: www.shamblehurst.co.uk 

Sports Days 2017  

Wednesday 5th July – KS1 children  

Thursday 6th July – KS2 children  
NO RESERVE SPORTS DAYS (unfortunately, due to the building work 

being undertaken in July and August. If it rains on the above days, we are 
not able to reschedule).  

 

mailto:adminoffice@shamblehurst.co.uk
http://www.shamblehurst.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As we approach the end of the summer term we will be preparing our children for the move to their next year 
group. Staff have worked very hard to make sure that children have been placed in classes that meet their 
personal, social, emotional and academic needs. A letter will be sent home next Friday giving you information 
of who your child’s class teacher(s) will be and where the classroom will be situated. 

We will then ensure that children have time to spend with their new class and teacher prior to them spending 
a full day with them on Wednesday 19th July. 

On Wednesday 20th September and Thursday 21st September there will be open afternoons where parents can 
work alongside their child, meet the teacher and have a brief presentation of the year ahead. These will start at 
2.30pm and will finish by 3.20pm. Long term curriculum maps will also be sent home on these days. Teachers 
will be around until 4pm to answer any additional questions or meet parents who have siblings in other classes. 

June was a busy month with the children taking part in the national BBC Ten Pieces project. The outcomes 
were amazing and really creative.  Our school looks amazing with high quality art, creative writing and 
sculptures in corridors.  The large pieces of art, created by the children alongside artist Steve Porter, will be 
mounted on the outer wall of 6KS and the large quad.  

The Ten Pieces performance on the evening of Friday 23rd June gave me goose bumps! Our children performed 
creatively and with confidence. Shamblehurst Music Enrichment group performed in response to ‘In the Hall of 
the Mountain King’ by Grieg, having learnt the origins of the piece and it’s story of adventure, excitement and 
trolls! Our dance group, led by Mrs Smith performed a modern and quite thought provoking dance inspired by 
‘Concerto for Turntables and Orchestra by Gabriel Prokoviev. Finally our Creative Writing group in response to 
Benjamin Britten’s Storm performed their own work through poetry, song and storytelling. All in all it was a 
brilliant evening.  

Massive congratulations to our Girls Football Team who competed at The Hampshire Games yesterday. They 
represented our school extremely well, showing great ‘sporting’ behaviour to other teams – Mr Peters, Mrs 
Kelly and all the staff are Shamblehurst are extremely proud of them. There are pictures to follow. 

The Storytelling evening was a great success. It was wonderful to see the children laugh at his comic stories and 
really get involved in the performance. There are some pictures attached to this newsletter taken at the event. 

We have such a short amount of time left until the end of term with so much to pack in to it! 

So far the weather forecast is looking good for sports days next week. As I write, I can hear Year Six rehearsing 
for their end of term performance Shakespeare Rocks. We are really looking forward to their performance at 
The Berry Theatre in a few weeks. The children have requested a talent show on Monday 24th July – we will talk 
to the children about this on Monday! 

At the end of this term we will be saying goodbye to three respected and long standing teachers at 
Shamblehurst. Mrs Constantine will be leaving to spend more time with her family. We wish her all the best for 
the future and greatly value her contribution to Shamblehurst.  Mrs Symes has been appointed at a school 
much closer to home. She will continue to teach Year One and I have no doubt weave her magic at her new 
school. Miss Anderson is also leaving and will be joining a school in Southampton in September. Again, Miss 
Anderson has done a fabulous job at Shamblehurst and we will miss her. 

Very best wishes 

 

Mrs Jones 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 Olivia Smith in Caterpillar Class who has flexed her ‘listening’ muscle.  
 Ziggy Beard in Dragonfly Class who has flexed his ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Ruby Sherwood in Giraffe Class who has flexed her ‘making links’ muscle.  
 Alfie Smith in Lion Class who has flexed his ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Fraser Newall in Zebra Class who has flexed his ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Kai Bhaker-Green in Dolphin Class who flexed his ‘capitalising’ muscle.  
 Noah McLaughlin in Seahorse Class who has flexed his ‘making links’ muscle.  
 Mya Holmes in Turtle Class who has flexed her ‘imagination’ muscle.  
 James Emmett in 3HR who has flexed his ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Rick Sargeant in 4RP who has flexed all muscles.  
 Tamana Qayumi in 5JH who has flexed her ‘absorption’ muscle.  
 Freya Hanslip in 5LC who has flexed her ‘absorption’ muscle.  
 Ben Fuller in 6JB who has flexed his ‘absorption’ muscle.  
 Lydia Brown in 6KS who has flexed her ‘collaboration’ muscle.  

 

Learner of the Week 
Friday 26th May 2017 

 
 Louisa Densumbe in Caterpillar Class who has flexed her ‘collaboration’ muscle.  
 Jesse Ball in Dragonfly Class who has flexed her ‘listening’ muscle.  
 Luca Ward in Giraffe Class who has flexed his ‘imagination’ muscle.  
 Kobi Comiskey in Lion Class who has flexed his ‘imagination’ muscle.  
 Charlotte Ball in Zebra Class who has flexed her ‘questioning’ muscle.  
 Vaida Bunting in Dolphin Class who flexed her ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Grace McStay in Seahorse Class who has flexed her ‘listening’ muscle.  
 Saskia Harvey in Turtle Class who has flexed her ‘making links’ muscle.  
 Mika Lakey in 3HR who has flexed her ‘perseverance’ muscle and Cody Levy in 3HR who has 

flexed his ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Patrice Macaalay in 3KE who has flexed her ‘capitalising’ muscle.  
 Calum Herridge in 4LM who has flexed his ‘capitalising’ muscle.  
 Japnoor Dosajh in 4RP who has flexed her ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Annabel Hale in 5JH who has flexed her ‘absorption’ muscle.  
 Nathan Lewis in 5LC who has flexed his ‘collaboration’ muscle.  
 Jake Maynard in 6JB who has flexed his ‘collaboration’ muscle.  
 Jazmin Fennell in 6KS who has flexed her ‘perseverance’ muscle.  

 

Learner of the Week 
Friday 9th June 2017 



 
 Grace Burke in Caterpillar Class who has flexed her ‘collaboration’ muscle.  
 Swarali Bhiwapure in Dragonfly Class who has flexed her ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Ben Willis in Giraffe Class who has flexed his ‘imagination’ muscle.  
 Lillie Leon in Lion Class who has flexed her ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Emily King in Zebra Class who has flexed her ‘listening’ muscle.  
 Jasmine Pearce in Dolphin Class who flexed her ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Ruby Spencer in Seahorse Class who has flexed her ‘making links’ muscle.  
 Ethan Tailford in Turtle Class who has flexed his ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Max Keefe in 3HR who has flexed his ‘independence’ and ‘perseverance’ muscles.  
 Isabelle Musiya in 3KE who has flexed her ‘capitalising’ muscle.  
 Jessica Harvey in 4LM who has flexed her ‘absorption’ muscle.  
 Annabel Bridgewater in 4RP who has flexed her ‘imagining’ muscle.  
 Caitlyn Pylee in 5JH who has flexed her ‘imagination’ muscle.  
 Olivia Hicks in 5LC who has flexed her ‘absorption’ muscle.  
 Imani Tahsin in 6JB who has flexed her ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Amy Perry in 6KS who has flexed her ‘noticing’ and ‘absorption’ muscles.  

 

 
 Buddy Ransley in Caterpillar Class who has flexed his ‘listening’ muscle.  
 Zain Hmimssa in Dragonfly Class who has flexed his ‘collaboration’ muscle.  
 Ellie-Nicolle Owens in Giraffe Class who has flexed her ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Jake Raine in Lion Class who has flexed his ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Jason Manning in Zebra Class who has flexed his ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Dominic Prowting in Dolphin Class who flexed his ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Martha Dewland in Seahorse Class who has flexed her ‘planning’ muscle.  
 Holly Gardiner in Turtle Class who has flexed her ‘imagination’ muscle.  
 Thomas Cole in 3KE who has flexed his ‘capitalising’ muscle.  
 David Abraham in 4LM who has flexed his ‘absorption’ muscle.  
 Ben Goddard in 5JH who has flexed his ‘imagination’ muscle.  
 Megan Mills in 5LC who has flexed her ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Luci Hutson in 6JB who has flexed her ‘collaboration’ muscle.  
 Toby McIlroy in 6KS who has flexed his ‘absorption’ muscle.  

Learner of the Week 
Friday 16th June 2017 

Learner of the Week 
Friday 23rd June 2017 



Dolphin Class: 100%  3KE: 99.7%  

Lion Class: 98.8%  4LM and 4RP: 99.3%  

Dolphin Class: 99.2%  6KS: 99%  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Seahorse Class: 99.3% 

Key Stage 1 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 19th May 2017  

3KE: 99% 

Key Stage 2 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 19th May 2017 

Lion Class: 98.1%  4RP: 100%  

Key Stage 1 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 26th May 2017  

Key Stage 2 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 26th May 2017 

Key Stage 1 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 9th June 2017  

Key Stage 2 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 9th June 2017  

Key Stage 2 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 16th June 2017  

Key Stage 1 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 16th June 2017  

Key Stage 1 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 23rd June 2017  

Key Stage 2 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 23rd June 2017  



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The BBC 10 Pieces Project filled our corridors with booming classical music 
and filled our display boards with bright, colourful art!  

The children were inspired by music and created outstanding outcomes that 
they were extremely proud of when showing you in our open afternoon on 
Friday. All the children enjoyed working with artist, Steve Porter, to create 

huge sculptures and paintings that every child contributed to.  

Please can I take the opportunity to thank all the children, staff and parents 
involved and supporting the 10 Pieces show at the Berry Theatre on Friday 

evening.  

The children have worked so hard all year and performed brilliantly on the 
night.  Thank you for a superb project!  

Miss Armstrong  

 

BBC 10 Pieces Project 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Michael O’Leary 
Visit – 

Wednesday 
21st June  

 



 
Following another very moving visit to the Lochnagar Crater, during the Year 6 residential 
to France last July, a second plaque has now been placed in the name of Shamblehurst.  

 
Both plaques were organised following donations collected from the children, for 
purchasing a CD of all the trip's photos.  The children were visibly moved by the 

enormity of the loss of life that occurred not only at Lochnagar, but at all the war graves 
and sites that were visited. 

 
This second plaque is particularly poignant as it remembers a lady who died on the last 
day of the war, but whose grave has been subsequently 'lost.'  She is, therefore, sadly 
not remembered anywhere, except in the national book of remembrance.  Her name 

was Josephine Crilly and she was a 36 year old nurse. 
 

The first plaque that was laid has actually now been relocated, so our two plaques are 
side by side.  In case anyone ever has the chance to visit the Lochnagar Crater - and it is 
most definitely worth a visit - they can be found in plank Section K.  (The sections run 

alphabetically, in a clockwise direction, from left of the cross and the brick plinth). 
 

Nurse 
Josephine Mary CRILLY 

Voluntary Aid Detachment 
11 November 1918 

Age 36 
 

It is wonderful to think that the children of Shamblehurst have shown their 
thoughtfulness and respect towards those who gave their lives so that others may live 

freely.  
    Mrs Symes  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shamblehurst Remember the fallen of World War I 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We delivered a ‘Bike and Scooter Safety assembly on Monday 12th June. 
Izzy and Ben brought in their bike and scooter to demonstrate how to be 

safe and stay safe whilst riding.  
We especially discussed the importance of wearing a helmet and how to 

cross a road safely.  
We all agreed by showing ‘thumbs up’ to be safe and careful travelling to 

and from school.  
Happy cycling and scooting!  

Be Safe!  
JRSO Team (Izzy, Jess, Ben and Micha)  

 

 Mrs Millard   

Bike and Scooter Safety Assembly  

 

Fabulous Fruit!  

Made and created by Molly 
Maidment, Gabriella Tafa-Wallace 

and Keira Speirs in Sewing Club, 
run by Mrs Smedley.  

Well done girls!   

 



 
 

Iron Man Robot!  

Created by  
Thomas Huelin and  

Eric Dodden  
in Year 3 with Mrs Meen  

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are hoping to run another Family Links Nurture Group in September, 
which encourages you to get the best out of family life and promote good 
behaviour at home. This is a 10 week course, for 2 hours a week, run here 

at Shamblehurst. Please let me know if you would be interested in 
attending and which morning would suit you best.  Please respond by the 

end of term. My email address is: sarah.curry@shamblehurst.co.uk 
 

This worthwhile course can only run if we have enough interest. Two 
successful courses have already been run here. 

 Sarah Curry  

Family Support Worker Update 

 

"I recommend this course to anyone 
who is struggling at home with their 

families.  It doesn't mean that you are 
a bad parent; it just means that you 
may need support in some aspects.  

This course can help you to understand 
your children and yourself more and is 

well worth the time and effort." Jan 
 

"This course was an 
incredible source of 

support and 
information.  It has made 
a huge difference to our 

family." Helen 
 

"I was apprehensive about coming to the course at first.  There was no 
need to be.  Everyone is really friendly and welcoming.  Sarah and Trudi 
are fantastic and I have learnt some very valuable strategies to put into 
practise at home.  After a bad week at home, coming into the course on 
a morning has lifted my spirits and sent me home in a totally different 
frame of mind.  I highly recommend this course to everyone." Emma 

 

mailto:sarah.curry@shamblehurst.co.uk


 Help Us To Help You  
 

School Meals and Dinner Money  
 

It is important that you discuss the lunch menu with your child before they come 
to school in the morning, particularly in Key Stage 1, so they know what they are 

ordering. There are occasions when children change their minds when they get to 
the lunch hall but, unfortunately, the kitchen does not have the capacity to 

change dinner options. 
 

Can we also remind you that dinner money must be paid in advance. We have a 
significant amount of money outstanding which we have to chase.  If you have not 

used our online payment system before, please ask for a log on code as this will 
help with all your payments. 

 

We have been contacted by 
residents who have been 

experiencing problems with 
parking. Please park with 
consideration in the roads 

surrounding the school.  
 
 

 We are a ‘nut free’  
school. Due to allergies in 

school, children must not have 
peanut butter in their 

sandwiches, or any other nut 
products.  

 
 

Thursday 6th July – Year 6 reports sent 
home (PGL Trip)  

 
Friday 7th July – Year R – Year 5 reports 

sent home  
 
 

Please ensure that your contact details are up to 
date. A change of details form is available from 

the letter rack.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any of the following, that you do no longer want, we would 
be very grateful to have them! 

 

- Magazines and comics 
- Animal, dinosaur, people figures 

- Wooden train track and trains 
- Lego and Lego boards 

- Any big pieces of material/duvet covers - to make dens with! 
- Dressing up clothes  
- Baby dolls clothes  

- Any red items, eg: beads, ribbons, material  
 

We are looking for any unwanted books, in good 
condition, that we are able to sell at the Summer 

Fair. Funds raised will go to buying resources for the 
school.  

Please bring them to the office.  

Thank you!  
 

 



 

Thank you to everyone who has supported and brought ice lollies/ ice creams 
after school on a Friday.  

So far we have bought some pirate figures, knight and horse figures and Lego 
people.  

Please continue to support the sale each Friday – we are extremely grateful!  



 



 


